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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE      
                   City Commission Agenda Memo #14-0436   
 REGULAR MEETING 
 

 
TO:  Honorable Mayor & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE: April 15, 2014 
 
TITLE: Motion to Approve a Revised Installation and Maintenance of Landscape 

Agreement with Broward County 
 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission approve a motion authorizing the proper 
City officials to execute a revised Installation and Maintenance of Landscaping 
Agreement with Broward County as part of the Broward Boulevard Livable Mobility Grant 
between Andrews Avenue and State Road 7. 
 
Background 
In July 2012, the City Commission approved an Installation and Maintenance of 
Landscaping Agreement between Broward County and the City of Fort Lauderdale 
(CAM 12-1087, Exhibit 1) in connection with the County’s’ receipt of the Broward 
Boulevard Livable Mobility Grant.  
 
As part of the original agreement (Exhibit 2), Broward County agreed to install, at its 
cost, landscaping with the required permitting in the right-of-way along Broward 
Boulevard from Andrews Avenue to State Road 7.  In addition, the City's Parks & 
Recreation Department agreed to maintain the area with a contractor and existing City 
staff.  
 
Broward County Transit has revised the agreement (Exhibit 3).  New terms of this 
agreement are identified in Section 8.16, Prior Agreements: 
 

COUNTY and MUNICIPALITY have previously entered into an Interlocal 
Agreement Among Broward County, City of Plantation, and City of Fort 
Lauderdale Relating to Beautification Project along Broward Boulevard 
From State Road 7 to Northwest 7th Avenue, dated October 14,1997 
(“Beautification Agreement”). Nothing in this Agreement is intended to 
modify the terms of the Beautification Agreement among COUNTY. 
MUNICIPALITY and the City of Plantation and the Beautification 
Agreement shall remain in full force and effect.  
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The Parks & Recreation Department is currently maintaining the area with a contractor 
and existing City staff so there is no budget impact. 
 
Resource Impact 
There is no financial impact associated with this item.  
 
Attachments:  
Exhibit 1 – CAM 12-0187 
Exhibit 2 - Original Agreement 
Exhibit 3 - Revised Agreement 
 

 
Prepared by:  Carolyn Bean, Administrative Assistant 
 
Department Director:   Phil Thornburg, Parks and Recreation Director 


